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SANDY and GERRY meet in the park on a sunny day.
 

GERRY
Hey you must be Sandy, nice to 
meet you.

 
SANDY

Nice to meet you too, Gerry. What 
a beautiful day in the park. Our  
blind date is starting off well!

 
GERRY

Actually before we start, I’m 
going to go poop. Be right back.

 
GERRY starts to walk across the park.
 

SANDY
I appreciate the honesty, I guess.

 
GERRY stands under a tree.
 

GERRY
I’ll just be right over here, give 
me a minute.

 
GERRY begins to unbuckle their belt. 
 

SANDY
What are you doing! You can’t just 
poop outside!

 
GERRY buckles their belt.
 

GERRY
Oh I see Big Toilet got to you 
too. You ever ask why we have to 
go to a special room just to poop? 

 
SANDY

It’s because we’re not animals 
just pooping wherever we want!

 
GERRY

No! Big Toilet is putting us in 
boxes! To control our basic human 
freedoms, just so they can profit!  

 
SANDY

You can’t be serious right now!
 



GERRY
Toilets needs a special rooms? The 
special room needs plumbing and 
electrical. Big Toilet is pulling 
all the strings! 

 
SANDY

There are no strings.
 

GERRY
Now it’s time for a poop anywhere 
revolution!

 
GERRY makes a hashtag hand symbol
 

GERRY
(loudly) Hashtag poop anywhere! 
Hashtag poop anywhere!

 
SANDY

Oh my God stop it!
 

GERRY
Check it Sandy. When we’re babies, 
they put us in diapers, and we can 
poop anywhere. Then we’re 
“trained” to go on the toilet. 
It’s all about control!

 
SANDY

That’s because babies don’t have 
control of their poop. 

 
GERRY

And when we’re old they put us 
back in diapers, and we can poop 
anywhere again!

 
SANDY

That’s because when we age, we 
lose control of our poop. 

 
GERRY

No! It’s because Big Toilet wants 
us to spend money on toilets, 
plumbing, houses! Follow the 
money, Sandy!

 
SANDY

What money! When you need to poop 
you use the restroom, just like 
everyone else.
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GERRY
Did you know that the people that 
make those iPhone games are in 
cahoots with Big Toilet too? The 
longer you sit on the toilet the 
more clashing of clans you can do. 

 
SANDY

Wait. What? Ewww.
 

GERRY
And Big Toilet cares about the 
environment, hah! The low flush 
system is a scam! I’ve done my own 
research and you’d be shocked by 
the results.

 
SANDY

I am shocked all right. 
 

GERRY
You’ll see the truth when I 
publish my manifesto on my YouTube 
channel. Hashtag poop anywhere!

 
SANDY

I will not like or subscribe you 
weirdo!

 
GERRY

I’ll be calling all true believers 
to go to their local Home Depot 
and poop in a toilet on the 
showroom floor! HASHTAG POOP 
ANYWHERE!

 
GERRY exits screaming about his manifesto and pooping
SANDY holds their hand to their secret earpiece.
 

SANDY
Big Toilet HQ, this is Agent Smith 
reporting in. We’ve got another 
turd in the toilet, and I’m going 
to flush him down.

 
SANDY pulls out a gun and cocks it.
 

SANDY
Agent Smith Out.

 
 
 
Blackout
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